
PUBLIC NOTICE  
***************************** 

Elmira Corning Regional Airport 
 

Intention to: 
File Amendment to PFC Application 18-07-C-00-ELM 

 
Chemung County, the sponsor of the Elmira Corning Regional Airport (ELM), is posting this public notice as part of the Passenger Facility Charge 
(PFC) process, adhering to the requirements under 14 CFR § 158.24. ELM intends to submit documentation to amend PFC Application 18-07-C-00-
ELM. The proposed PFC level of collection is proposed to continue at $4.50 per eligible enplaned passenger. As a result of this amendment, the 
total PFC collections in 18-07-C-00-ELM are proposed to increase from $2,935,680 to $8,202,245, with collections estimated to be completed by 
August 1, 2035. 
 
The following one (1) project, previously approved as part of PFC Application 18-07-C-00-ELM, will be included as part of the request for 
amendment: 
 

PFC Application 18-07-C-00-ELM Amendment Request 

Project Title Approved 

PFC 

Amount 

Amended 

PFC 

Amount 

Change in PFC 

Amount  

Amendment Justification 

Project 07-003 

(Terminal 

Building – 

Rehabilitation – 

Design & 

Construction – 

Impose & Use) 

$2,537,975 

(Bond 

Capital) 

$289,646 

(Financing & 

Interest) 

 

 

 

 

$2,827,621 

(Total) 

$744,186 

(Pay-As-You-

Go) 

$4,741,211 

(Bond 

Capital) 

$2,608,789 

(Financing & 

Interest) 

 

$8,094,186 

(Total) 

$5,266,565/186% The requested amendment is due to an update in the manner in which the project 

will be funded. The County will now utilize a combination of PFCs as Pay-As-

You-Go in addition to the previously planned Bond Capital and Financing & 

Interest. In addition, total project costs have been reviewed in consideration of 

bids received on the numerous phases of construction, including the expansion 

of the terminal, rehabilitation of portions of the existing terminal, and exterior 

improvements to the existing terminal building and tower. 

Summary of 

18-07-C-00-

ELM 

$2,935,680 $8,202,245 $5,266,565/179%  



 

 
Comments regarding the proposed PFC application and amendments, including agreement or disagreement with any of the proposed projects, or 
requests for additional information, should be addressed to Mr. Bill Hopper, A.A.E., Airport Manager, at the address below: 
 
Elmira Corning Regional Airport 
276 Sing Sing Road, Suite 1 
Horseheads, New York 14845 
Attn: Mr. Bill Hopper, A.A.E. 
 
All comments must be received by Monday, September 24, 2018. Comments received by that date will be considered by the County and will be 
forwarded with the amendment request to the FAA.  




